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Minutes of the Meeting of Brundall Parish Council

Held on Monday 20 August 2018 at 19:00 at the 

St Laurence Centre, Brundall
	Present:


Chairman: Cllr K Wilkins
Cllr J Warns, Cllr F Thorpe, Cllr R Price, Cllr A Free, Cllr L Britt, Cllr G Abbott, Cllr G Nurden, Cllr G Buckley
Parish Clerk: C Dickson


	
	Details
	Action

	
	Housekeeping

The Chairman advised everyone in attendance of the location of fire escapes and the procedure to be followed in the event of an evacuation.

The Chairman advised members of the public of the procedure for them speaking at Meetings of the Parish Council.  
The Chairman advised members of the public that the Parish Council would be making a sound recording of the Meeting 
	

	2018-0145

	Apologies for Absence 
Cllr J Mickelburgh (holiday), Cllr J Warne (unwell), Cllr M Snowling (unwell)

	

	2018-0146
	Declarations of Interest

Disclosable (DPI) or Non-Disclosable Pecuniary Interests (NDPI)

Cllr Nurden– Planning items relating to Broadland DC


	

	2018-0147
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting(s)

Cllr Nurden suggested several amendments to the minutes.  It was agreed to accept these and that the amended Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 23rd July 2018 be approved.
	

	2018-0148 
	Actions from the Minutes (Not on the Agenda)

2018-0115: The Clerk has yet to order more dog poo bags for Cremer’s Meadow*
2018-0138: Cllr Wilkins has contacted Snowys but has yet to receive a reply
2018-0139: Mr Chandler has spoken to the Manager of the Co-Op who is liaising with Head Office
2018-0141: Yare Valley Churches have received donations from the Parish Council in previous years.  The Clerk was asked to send them a grant/donation form*
	*Clerk

	2018-0149
	Public Participation

It was resolved by a unanimous decision to adjourn the Meeting 

Cllr Nurden gave an update as a Broadland District Councillor: nothing to report at present.  August is very quiet.
	

	2018-0150
	Chairman’s Report

There was no Chairman’s report for August.

	

	2018-0151
	Land Management Report given by Cllr Bob Price

End of WW1 Commemoration
The Rotary Club of Broadlands have donated £100, making the current total £800.  We are waiting to hear from NCF regarding the grant application. There is a meeting tomorrow to discuss the arrangements for the Shard ceremony.
The British Legion have offered to supply a bench in the area of the Shard.

Youth Shelter
The cricket club has not yet been contacted as the Memorial Hall have indicated they may be able to use it in connection with a future project for storage. 
Countryside Park

The seat donated by Greater Anglia is now installed on site.  Thanks were given to Greg Chandler for this.
Allotments 
The Chairman of the Allotment Association has asked me to judge the allotments again this year and this has been scheduled in for early September.  There seems to be an improvement in the allotments every year, and there is always someone on site being busy.  The Clerk was requested to ask NCC when the rent review is due.*
Church Fen
No information to report.  Cllr Warne reported an abandoned cruiser on the moorings.  He will contact the Broads Authority. 
Cremer’s Meadow 
A report was given by Cllr Buckley: 
The donation from Mr & Mrs Cable was used for the new noticeboards but also to construct a new quay heading.  Thank you to Cllr Thorpe and his son for their work on building this.
The Friends of Cremer’s Meadow were nominated for a NCC Community Biodiversity Award, and won in their category – Demonstrating how a neglected meadow can be restored to a beautiful wildlife-rich area.
Cllr Buckley requested a place, possibly in the Memorial Hall, to display and celebrate such awards.
	*Clerk

	2018-0152
	Memorial Hall Trustees report

Cllr Britt gave an update to the meeting as the Parish Council representative on the Memorial Hall board of trustees:  At the AGM on the 17th August 7 trustees were voted in.  The first meeting is on Thursday 23rd August.  Revd Peter Leech chaired the AGM and it worked well.  It is hoped a representative from the Memorial Hall will join the CDROB Committee.
	

	2018-0153
	Planning – Household

20181087 – Temporary change of use of part of ground floor of dwelling to holiday let (retrospective) at 11 East Avenue, NR13 5P – no objection, 1 abstention
BA/2018/0168/FUL – demolition of existing storage building and erection of 2 bedroom holiday chalet at Fencraft, Riverside Estate, NR13 5PS - no objection
BA/2018/0261/FUL – replace quay heading with plastic piling at 41 Riverside Estate, NR13 5PU - no objection

BA/2018/0264/NONMAT – replace windows & doors with white/coloured UPBC, non-material amendment to previous permission BA/2014/0127/HOUSEH at 21 Riverside Estate - no objection


	

	2018-0154
	3G Football Pitch
The consultants have commissioned a sub-contractor to draw up plans to make sure the pitch, car park and changing rooms/clubhouse fit into the space available.  Currently there is only an outline for the club house and once more detail is available this will be presented to the Council.  It is hoped, in addition to the necessary changing rooms, there will be space for a social area/club room.  
Cllr Buckley requested that potential users of the facility be consulted on their requirements.  It was confirmed that the facility will be discussed at the next CDROB meeting in September.
A meeting has been arranged with the consultants and Brooms in September to go through the most recent plans.
	

	 2018-0155
	Cllr Warns left the meeting (family).
Footpaths
Cllr Thorpe raised concerns about the footpath on the west side of Highfield Avenue.  Tree roots have made the path very uneven.  Clerk to report to Highways.*

Overgrown hedges in the village have been a problem.
Cllr Price reported an A-board and chairs and tables on the pavement outside the café are causing problems for pushchairs and mobility scooters getting past.  Clerk to check planning permission.*
	*Clerk

	2018-0156
	Traffic and Road Signs
The problem of speeding vehicles through the village was discussed.  Coloured road surfaces, painted speed limits on the road, chicanes and other speed reducing solutions were discussed.  Speed Watch are not allowed to monitor the 20mph zone.  It was suggested the Council contact the school to see if they would be interested in doing a speed awareness campaign.
Cllr Price raised concerns regarding speed limit signs concealed by foliage and dirty road signs.  Clerk to ascertain if dirty signs can be reported on the NCC website.*
	*Clerk

	2018-0157
	Finance

Bills for payment for August 2018 – £11,931.01.  Approved, signed by the Cllrs Thorpe and Price.  The payments made in July 2018 were confirmed by Cllr Nurden.
Donation request from Yare Valley Churches for help with the maintenance of the churchyards.  The Clerk was requested to find out the amount of any previous donation and a decision was deferred to the next meeting*
LED replacement streetlights – Cozens requested permission to resubmit a quote for the same streetlight heads as TT Jones.  The Clerk circulated this to the Councillors.  It was agreed to abide by the decision at the 23rd July 2018 meeting.

	*Clerk


	2018-0158
	Clerk’s Correspondence
A letter was received from Cancer Community Chest regarding parking outside their shop. The Council did not feel they could support double yellow lines but the Clerk was asked to respond to say parking and traffic issues throughout the village are being looked at.*
An email was received regarding the condition of Staithe Lane. This has been discussed at previous meetings.  At certain times of the year it is difficult to navigate due to poor drainage.  It is the responsibility of the householders backing on to the path to keep it clear.  Clerk to ask the Church footpath group to include Staithe Lane.*
An email was received from a concerned resident about the Cucumber Lane roundabout.  Clerk to contact Blofield and Postwick Parish Councils to ask if they would support the Parish Council in a letter to Highways England detailing the concerns about the roundabout, particularly with regard to the number of houses built and approved and how these would affect the flow of the A47.
	*Clerk

	2018-0159
	Items for the next Agenda Meeting of the Parish Council
None received.

	

	2018-0160

	Date, time and venue of next Parish Council Meeting

24th September – 7pm St Laurence Rooms
	

	2018-0161
	The Meeting was closed to the Press and Public to deal with an employment item relating to the Clerk’s sick leave. (Public Bodies Admissions Act 1960).
	

	Signed as a true record ……………………………………………..……..    Date ………………………… 

	
	

	
	


	Payments for August 2018

	

	Parish clerk costs
	£4,759.92

	Grass cutting monthly contract
	£547.96

	Members Expenses
	£0.00

	Insurance
	£0.00

	Annual Fees
	£0.00

	Allotments/C Park
	£0.00

	Street Lighting
	£667.08

	Handyman
	£871.00

	Office expense
	£248.91

	Repairs and Renewals
	£90.00

	Telephone
	£87.88

	S106
	£0.00

	C Park
	£9.04

	Church Fen
	£0.00

	Room Hire
	£107.67

	Cremers
	£0.00

	Cemetery
	£0.00

	Projects
	£4,091.55

	Grant
	£450.00

	Chairman's Allowance
	£0.00

	Total expenditure
	£11,931.01

	RECEIPTS FOR August 2018
	

	Cemetery
	                     450.00 

	NCC - credit note refund
	                     276.00 

	
	

	
	 

	Total Income August 2018
	£726.00


Minutes of the Meeting of Brundall Parish Council held on 20th August 2018 at St Laurence Centre, Brundall

